
THE SHELBY COUNTY COMMISSIONERS      FEBRUARY 6, 2023 

 

The Shelby County Commissioners met on Monday February 6, 2023, at 8:00 a.m., present were 
Commissioners Nigh, Parker, Abel, County Attorney and County Auditor. 

MINUTES: 

Motion to approve January 30, 2023, minutes was made by Nigh, seconded by Abel, approved 3-
0. 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT/ UPDATE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN: 

Denis Ratekin presented the Commissioners with the change of County Commissioners names in 
the Comprehensive Emergency Management Plan.  This is the only change is to remove the 
previous Commissioner and add the new Commissioner.  Motion to approve was made by Abel, 
seconded by Nigh, approved 3-0  

UTILITY REQUEST: 

TDS is requesting to bore west of South 300 East and east of South 75 East along South 250 
East, East 750 South and east of 800 South.  Motion to approve was made by Nigh, seconded by 
Abel, approved 3-0 

SHERIFF: 

N/A 

HIGHWAY: 

Anderson presented the Commissioners with a quote to replace the box culvert on 275 West just 
off of Smithland Road and north of 450 South.  The quote is from Trisler Construction Co., Inc. 
in the amount of $120,000.00.  They will be able to start after they complete the culvert on 
Edinburgh Road which should be in the next couple of weeks.  Motion to approve was made by 
Nigh, seconded by Abel, approved 3-0. 

CLAIMS: 

Monthly Claims – Motion to approve monthly claims was made by Nigh, seconded by Abel, 
approved 3-0. 

TRANSFER / ADDITIONALS: 

N/A 

MISCELLANEOUS: 

ELECTED OFFICIAL’S BONDS: 

Diane presented the Commissioners with the Elected Official’s Bonds for 2023 for acceptance 
and approval.  Motion to accept and approve the Elected Official’s Bonds was made by Nigh, 
seconded by Abel, approved 3-0 

PLEASANT VIEW UPDATE: 

Chris King advised HIS Construction made the Sanitary Sewer Connection this past week and 
the road is back open.  They will be pouring concrete on 850 West this week to fix the road.  

Chris advised INDOT wanted a signal analysis completed to see if a traffic signal would be 
better than a Roundabout.  After the analysis, it appears that the Roundabout would be much 
better than a traffic signal.   No action needed. 



There being no further business to come before the board.  A motion to adjourn was made by 
Abel, seconded by Nigh, approved 3-0. 
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AMY L. GLACKMAN 

SHELBY COUNTY AUDITOR  


